Our Case Number: ABP-317742-23
Planning Authority Reference Number:

Rathmichael Residens Association
c/o Sarah O'Connor

Stone House

Ballybride Road

Rathmichael

Date: 13 October 2023

Re: BusConnects Bray io City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
Bray to Dublin City Centre.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission (including your fee of €50} in relation to the
above-mentioned proposed road development and will take it into consideration in its determination of

the maiter.

Please note that the proposed road development shall not be carried out unless the Board has
approved it or approved it with modifications.

If you have any queries in the mean time, please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at
laps@pleanala.ie

Please quote the above mentioned An Bord Pieandla reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

Sarah Caulfield
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737287
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Rathmichael Residents Association

Stone House, Ballybride Rd, Rathmichael
10t October 2023.

To An Bord Pleanala,

On behalf of the majority of residents of Rathmichae!

I wish to make the following observations on the proposed Bus Connects

-A solution to our public transport system is required but ruining Shankill village is

Not that solution.

-Many hundreds of volunteers work hard to enhance their village here in Shankill. It won gold in last
years Tidy Towns. We don’t want to see that village sense destroyed, which it would be if trees &
flower beds are removed for a bus corridor.

-If this proposal goes ahead, access for many residents to their estates will be restricted & instead of
easing the traffic situation it wilt only exacerbate the chaos.

-There can only be an increased danger to vulnerable road users if this corridor goes ahead where
There is patently no room for it.

Yours faithfully,

Sarah O’Connor, Chair, Rathmichael Residents Association.



